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1. Purpose 

 

The purpose of the paper is to seek Members’ agreement to the proposed revisions to the 

Town Planning Board (TPB) Guidelines No. 17 for designation of “CDA” zones and 

monitoring the progress of “CDA” developments (TPB PG-No. 17). 

 

 

2. Background 

 

2.1 TPB PG-No. 17 was first promulgated in May 1999 to set out the criteria for 

designating “CDA” zones and the mechanism for monitoring the implementation 

on “CDA” zones.  As set out in the said Guidelines, the first review on each 

“CDA” site would be conducted at the end of the third year since its designation 

and subsequent reviews would be made on an annual basis to monitor the progress 

of “CDA” developments. 

 

2.2 On 22.5.2015, the Planning Department briefed the two Planning Committees, 

namely Metro Planning Committee (MPC) and Rural and New Town Planning 

Committee (RNTPC), on the results of the review of the “CDA” sites in the Metro 

Area and the New Territories for the year 2014/2015 respectively.  During the 

meetings, Members noted that the progress of implementation of “CDA” 

developments in a year’s time was not significant and considered that the review 

of “CDA” sites could be carried out biennially instead of annually in order to 

streamline the workflow and assign higher priority to other more imminent 

planning work (paragraphs 11 and 6 of extracts of MPC and RNTPC minutes at 

Annexes Ia and IB respectively refers).  Notwithstanding, the District Planning 

Officers would continue to closely monitor the progress of “CDA” developments 

in their daily work. 
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3. Proposed Revisions to TPB PG-No. 17 

 

To take forward the Committees’ decision as set out in paragraph 2.2 above, paragraphs 

5.1 and 5.3b of the TPB PG-No. 17 are proposed to be revised accordingly.  

Opportunity is also taken to make other minor refinements to the Guidelines to reflect 

the latest circumstances.  The proposed revisions are highlighted in the draft TPB 

PG-No. 17A at Annex II. 

 

 

4. Consultation 

 

4.1 Since the proposed revisions are technical in nature, consultation with government 

departments is considered not necessary. 

 

4.2 On 14.3.2016, the Planning Sub-committee of the Land Development Advisory 

Committee was consulted and members generally supported the proposed 

revisions.  During the discussion, members also raised concerns on some issues 

affecting the implementation of “CDA” developments, including difficulty in land 

assembly; long lead time for compliance with various approval conditions; and 

delay caused by the Government’s on-going planning studies in the New 

Territories.  It was explained at the meeting that the applicant was encouraged to 

liaise with the Planning Department and other concerned departments for any 

matters in relation to the compliance of approval conditions and other outstanding 

issues.  

 

 

5. Decision Sought 

 

Members are invited to : 

 

(a) agree to the proposed revisions to TPB PG-No. 17; and 

 

(b) endorse the draft TPB PG-No. 17A at Annex II for promulgation to the public for 

information. 
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Attachment 

 

Annex Ia Extract of minutes of the 534
th

 MPC meeting held on 22.5.2015 

 

Annex Ib Extract of minutes of the 533
rd

 RNTPC meeting held on 22.5.2015 

 

Annex II Draft revised TPB Guidelines for Designation of “Comprehensive 

Development Area” (“CDA”) Zones and Monitoring the Progress of “CDA” 

Developments (TPB PG-No. 17A) 
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